
 
 
 
 

1/23/2023 
 

 
 
 
 
RE: Written Testimony in Support of House Bill No. 2002   
  
 
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
 
 
Please let this letter serve as a letter of support of House Bill No. 2002. As a County 
Commissioner in a small county, we struggle year in, year out with Budgetary Problems. We are 
a dwindling population and every dollar counts. In Stafford County, this State Mandated Mailing 
costs us over $6,500 Per Year. This is cumbersome not only on our budget, but on our 
employee’s time and workload. In a small County, we do not have to additional resources to 
absorb this extra work and expense.  
 
To summarize this letter, Stafford County Commissioners are of the opinion that if the State 
Mandates a process such as this, the State should cover the costs associated with it. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter.  
 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Bryce Garner  
 


